Dear Parent or guardian,

Congratulations your child has passed the drivers education course. Remember your child’s driving education should continue past this course. Below are a list of strengths and areas to work on to help your young driver continue to learn safe driving.
Strengths:

     Visually searching the traffic environment (20 to 30 seconds ahead)

         Choosing the correct lane position

         Maintaining safe speeds

         Smooth braking

         Maintaining a safe following distance to two seconds

         Backing the car

         Judging gaps at intersections

         Making turns and turnabouts

         Leaving the curb/returning to the curb

         Changing lanes and merging

         Making passing maneuvers

         Expressway entry and exit

         Parallel and angle parking

         Interacting with traffic in a low-risk manner
Areas to continue practicing:

    Visually searching the traffic environment (20 to 30 seconds ahead)

         Choosing the correct lane position

         Maintaining safe speeds

         Smooth braking

         Maintaining a safe following distance to two seconds

         Backing the car

         Judging gaps at intersections

         Making turns and turnabouts

         Leaving the curb/returning to the curb

         Changing lanes and merging

         Making passing maneuvers

         Expressway entry and exit

         Parallel and angle parking

         Interacting with traffic in a low-risk manner
FYI: ARE YOU READY TO SCHEDULE YOUR ROAD TEST?  You must have: 
1) Valid NYS learner permit - new law effective 2/22/10 requires that a junior permit be held for at least 6 months before a junior or senior license will be issued.
2) Valid Pre-licensing Course Certificate (MV278) or Valid Driver Education Certificate (MV285).  Both of these certificates are given to each student in Driver Ed who passes the course.  The MV278 is given out 1/2 way through the course by the classroom teacher after meeting curriculum requirements.  The MV285 is mailed home after successful completion of the course.
3) MV262 form   (new law effective 2/22/10 requires 50 hours of supervised driving - 15 hours after sunset) filled out by a parent,  guardian or paid driving instructor.  Blank MV262 forms are distributed to students by the Driver Ed classroom teacher, but a parent or guardian MUST FILL OUT THE TOP PORTION OF THE FORM, SIGN IT AND BRING IT TO THE ROAD TEST.  During Driver Ed, students have 6 hours behind the wheel and 18 hours observing other drivers in the car - as required by NYS Education. This does NOT meet the requirements for the MV262 form.  Drivers who are 17 years old AND have an MV285 do not need an MV262. 
The NYS Department of Motor Vehicles webpage is a very valuable resource for information regarding permits, junior licenses, road tests, etc.  The address is www.nydmv.state.ny.us/
Please contact me if you have any question prior to the parent night.

Bob Korba









(607)652-9770 (home)

(607)538-9111 ex 235 (School)





Sincerely,

bkorba@skcs.org








Mr. Bob Korba
